
To:      Councillor Mary Newton, Portfolio Holder for Business and Economic Growth     

From: Rebecca Bromley, Regeneration Project Lead  

Cc:  Lee Heley, Interim Corporate Director – Projects Delivery 

Cc:  Mike Carran, Assistant Director, Economic Growth & Leisure 

Cc:     Barbara Pole, Economic Growth and Enterprise Manager 

Date: 21st March 2023 

 

Dear Councillor Newton 

Projects Identified for Funding: Year 1 of the UK Shared Prosperity Fund (SPF) Allocation 

This letter follows Cabinet’s approval (Friday 16th December 2022) to delegate authority to you as 
Portfolio Holder for Business & Economy to approve the spend of year 1 of UKSPF on the following 
selected projects.  

Following review by the finance team, I am writing to secure your approval to the following changes to 
spend set out in the previous decision.  

1. Seafronts maintenance  

The previous decision stated the seafront ramp was a capital scheme. This will actually be funded 
from the UKSPF revenue allocation.  

2. Jaywick Managed Workspace – Operational Revenue 

The previous decision stated that £41k of revenue funding will be used to recruit an Operations 
Manager. This funding will now be split into a £31k revenue element, which will be used to support 
the operational costs of the Sunspot in its launch and through the critical 2023 summer season. A 
further £10k will be allocated as capital funding, to support construction costs at the site.  

There are no changes to the projects benefitting from the funding, or to the amounts each project is 
receiving.  

The other projects which were set out in the previous decision, remain unchanged. Here is a link to 
the previous decision: link.  

If you could, by way of a completed form (below) or by return email, indicate your consent to proceed 
with these identified changes, I would be most grateful. Please do not hesitate to get in touch with me 
to discuss any aspect further before granting your consent.  

Kind regards, 

Rebecca Bromley  

Regeneration Project Lead  
Tendring District Council 
 
Phone; 01255 686352 
Email;   rbromley@tendringdc.gov.uk 
  

https://tdcdemocracy.tendringdc.gov.uk/ieDecisionDetails.aspx?id=10665&LLL=0
mailto:rbromley@tendringdc.gov.uk


 
 

To: Rebecca Bromley, Regeneration Project Lead  

From: Councillor Mary Newton, Portfolio Holder for Business and Economic Growth     

Cc:     Lee Heley, Interim Corporate Director – Projects Delivery 

Cc:  Mike Carran, Assistant Director, Economic Growth & Leisure 

Cc:     Barbara Pole, Economic Growth and Enterprise Manager 

 

Date: _________________________________________________ 

Dear Rebecca, 

Projects Identified for Funding: Year 1 of the UK Shared Prosperity Fund (SPF) Allocation 

Thank you for your memorandum dated 21st March 2023 requesting changes to the type of spending 
allocated to two of the projects identified as part of the year 1 allocation of UKSPF.  

I agree/ do not agree that the identified changes to spend can proceed.  

Kind regards, 

 

 

Cllr Mary Newton 
Portfolio Holder for Business and Economic Growth    


